
Executive Report to Provincial Synod 2024 

After the Provincial Council's last gathering [report found in the minutes of the Provincial 
Council distributed to Delegates], the Executive and officers of the Province remained 
committed to their duties, recognizing their crucial role in supporting the decision-
making bodies of the Provincial Council and of the Provincial Synod. In our current 
setup, these two entities hold the ultimate authority, but they require the Executive's 
meticulous preparation to function effectively. Without the Executive's efforts, these 
bodies would struggle to make informed decisions and manage daily tasks. The 
Executive's dedication was evident in their timely disbursement of funds, sourced from 
trusts designated for Diaconal work, to support a successful Deacon's Conference, 
invoicing and collecting diocesan assessments, and financing ACPO, therefore working 
diligently to maintain oversight of the province, ensuring a seamless transition towards 
this the Synod of the Ecclesiastical Province of Canada. These past 3 months have 
been extremely busy with morning meetings almost every other week. 

Finally, I would also like to express my gratitude to the members past and current of this 
iteration of the Executive the Metropolitan: The Most Reverend David Edwards, Diocese 
of Fredericton, Prolocutor:  The Reverend Trevor Lightfoot, Nova Scotia & Prince 
Edward Island, Lay Secretary: Jan Connors, Nova Scotia & Prince Edward Island, 
Clerical Secretary: The Venerable Charlene Taylor, Eastern Newfoundland & Labrador, 
Treasurer:  Robert Taylor, Fredericton (@ January 1, 2022 replacing Peter Irish) 
Chancellor: David Bell, Fredericton (@ January 1, 2022 replacing Charles Ferris) 
Assessor:  James Travers, Nova Scotia & Prince Edward Island Assessor:  David Bell, 
Fredericton. 

Dion Lewis 
Deputy Prolocutor 

 

 


